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	Annual General Meeting
9 September 2018


The meeting commenced at 1.30pm

13 Members present.

1. The Chairman presented his annual report.  He reviewed the objectives from last year. Membership has fallen as we have lost a number of people who do not shoot that often. Development coaching has been progressing, and we have sufficient storage. We were continuing to investigate further grant funding and ideally, we would like a path to the shooting range and a replacement larger fence.  Objectives for the current year were identified and agreed including maintaining adult and junior membership levels, seeking to develop and coach members as per the new development plans and investigate grant funding. We will continue to work towards the longer-term objective (5 – 10 years) would be to fund a covered shooting area.  The committee investigated options for leaving Archery GB but given the reduced membership it was decided that it would not be cost effective at this time – though we will continue to review this as/when the membership expands sufficiently.
2. The Treasurers report was given by the chairman.  He gave a summary of the club finances.  We are on target to have a modest surplus at the end of the financial year.  Funds are set aside for equipment and other self-insured costs.  We were also seeking to grow a fund for the covered shooting area.  There were no questions.
3. Membership is currently 27 (21 adults and 6 juniors).  We have several qualified leaders and if anyone else is interested they should contact the Chairman.  We also have a level I coach.  Classification levels have improved from last year in line with our objectives.  We would like to see a small increase in members – but the membership is primarily people we see shooting regularly now.
4. It was proposed to maintain the annual adult members fee ( £90  ) and the junior fee ( £45 ).  The cost of lessons will remain at £60 for 4 lessons – with the “new members welcome session” at the end of the course.  These fees were agreed unanimously by the members .
5. The records officer reiterated that we were going to keep the same structure as last year regarding target days, club handicaps and the 252 scheme.  We have been trialling a handicap annual league, and this seems to be successful so we will continue with this next year. This seems to suit most members.

6. The club committee resigned and offered themselves for the election.  No other members wish to be considered for a club position Re-election to the existing roles was agreed and unanimous as set out below:

	Chairman
	 Matthew Griffiths

	Secretary and Development Officer
	 Malcolm Gregory

	Treasurer
	 Vacant

	Welfare Officer
	 Dawn Tugwell

	Equipment Officer
	 Vacant

	Membership Secretary
	 Claire Griffiths

	Promotions Officer
	 Richard Jefferson

	Records Officer
	 Steve Tugwell


Nev Walters volunteered to take the position of Treasurer, and Sam Wells volunteered to fill the role of Equipment Officer
7. The Chairman discussed and reminded members about club etiquette including the start times, the shooting and waiting line protocols and members being able to use the range at any time subject to appropriate health and safety assessments been completed.

8. Any other business – A suggestion was made that we consider posting YouTube videos as a means of increasing the Club’s exposure. 
There were no other questions in the meeting concluded at 1:45pm
